Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, May 6, 2015, 7:00 PM

Members of Voluntown Recreation Commission:

Lloyd VanLanen, Chairman Michael Magario, Treasurer Peter Cassidy Marc Pelletier Tammy VanLanen Melinda Bryan, Secretary Chuck Salter Belinda Wiese Kevin Woodcock MAY 20 2015

C 10:SD AM

TOWN CLERK, VOLUN (0)

Absent: Chuck Salter

Guests: John Faulise, Devin Mitchell, Heidi Mitchell, and Wally Mitchell

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm. The minutes from the last two meetings have been approved.

Kevin made motion to move order of agenda around and Belinda seconded.

Old Business

Election of Officer's

Belinda nominated Tammy VanLanen to be the treasurer. Kevin nominated Melinda Bryan to be secretary, and Marc nominated Lloyd VanLanen to be Chair. Mike made the motion that the nominations be closed and the secretary casts the ballet for the whole slate.

Basketball Court

Tammy made a motion for Kevin to order the bleachers and Belinda seconded. We are holding off on the electrician until the electrical backboard is in place.

Stairs Project

John Faulise presented the plans for the stairs with ADA requirements. Van and John will go to a Board of Education meeting on May 14 and will discuss the stair project funding.

New Business

Senior Citizen Walking Group

Cathy Rubin has had requests for a senior citizen walking group. However, she went to the Senior meeting on Monday and found out that there was no interest. Melinda and Tammy are looking into setting up a walking group during the summer around 7 or 8am in the Pachaug State Forest. This walk would be open to anyone interested.

Picnic Table

Van picked up a picnic table from Lowes and will drop off at Devin's house for him to stain.

Voluntown Day at Chili's

Voluntown day is Thursday, May 7, 2015 and all money raised will go toward the stairs project.

YSB 5K

YSB is having a 5K on Saturday, May 16th and is asking if the Recreation Commission would like to have a table their to sell Tiger tickets and/or offer a craft for children to do. Marc volunteered to be at the table to sell CT Tiger tickets.

Plaques

It was discussed to eliminate the plaque and instead draft a letter of appreciation and frame it and present it at the awards ceremony in June.

Ball Field/Track

Pete will check with Billy to see if the track can be power raked and how much it would be cost. Once the raking is done we will readdress it with stone dust. The baseball field will be addressed at a later date.

Boy Scouts

Devin Mitchell approached the commission regarding have a goal backstop at Constitution Field to prevent soccer balls from going into the road. The recreation commission gave Devin several ideas for his Eagle Scout project and Devin will look into them and write a proposal to his council.

Correspondence

None

General Discussion

The meeting adjourned at 8:30pm. Melinda made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Marc seconded. (Unanimous)

Respectfully submitted by Melinda Bryan